
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Co-Presidents’ Message 
John Chiapelone & Mike McQueen 

 

 
 

Is your class planning a 
reunion? The Alumni Association 
would be happy to help by giving 
you seed money to get started. Of 
course this money needs to be 
repaid following your event! We also 
have class lists that can help you 
contact class members. 

This year scholarships were 
awarded to four students whose 
parents or grandparents were 
graduates of Burlingame High 
School. Each year we have been 
receiving more applications. Any 
individual or class donations to help 
with this worthwhile activity would be 
greatly appreciated. Please contact 
us at Burlingame High School, 1 
Mangini Way, Burlingame 94010-
1904. 

In May of this year we 
sponsored the Burlingame High 
School Jazz Band concert under the 
leadership of John Chiapalone. The 
day was a huge success and we 
hope to make it an annual event. 

The Alumni baseball game in 
March was well attended and a good 
time was had by all. 

The improvements to the 
football field and auditorium will 
soon (continued on column 2) 

 
 

 

Principal’s Message 
Chris Holleran 

 

 
 

Congratulations to our students 
and staff for their hard work, which 
resulted in a significant increase in 
our API score from 835 in 2010 to 
861 this year. The API (Academic 
Performance Index) is based on 
high school exit exam (CAHSEE) 
results and last spring’s CST testing. 
While this is just one measure of our 
school’s work, it is an important one 
and should be celebrated. 

Modernization: The next phase 
of campus modernization is nearly 
complete. Projects included 
renovating the auditorium (control 
booth, equipment and rigging, 
entrance), replacing “D” building with 
a state of the art technical 
education/arts/classroom building, 
and replacement of the stadium 
artificial turf.  

 
(continued from column 1) 

soon be finished and the campus is 
looking better than ever. 

We would like to encourage all 
alumni members to send or call in 
nominations for men and women 
athletes for our Hall of Fame. Our 
next induction will be in November 
2012 before the “Little-Big Game” 
with San Mateo High School. 
 
 

 

Peter Cleaveland 
Alum of the Year 

 

 
 

Peter was born in San 
Francisco and raised in Burlingame 
where he attended Washington 
Grammar School, Burlingame High 
School, College of San Mateo and 
San Francisco State University. His 
first reporting job was at the 
Burlingame Advance as a sports 
stringer, writing articles about BHS 
sports teams. He was a staff writer 
for the Burlingame “B”. In 1955 he 
was a page at the United Nations 
Tenth Anniversary Celebration. 

He began his broadcasting 
career in 1961 at KNBC doing 
background work and traffic reports. 
Before doing boating reports for 
KGO Radio in San Francisco (1967) 
he worked at radio and television 
stations in San Jose and Fresno. 

That position evolved into a 19-
year career with ABC, during which 
he covered virtually every major 
news story in the Bay Area including 
the kidnapping of Patty Hearst and 
the assassination of George 
Moscone and Harvey Milk, and the 
Presidential campaigns of 1980 and 
1984. 

Peter received numerous 
awards including a Northern 
California Emmy. In 1986 
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(continued from page 3) 
he joined the national staff of the 
American Federation of Television 
and Radio Artists. He negotiated 
and administered contracts until he 
retired in 2002. 

Peter is married, has two 
children and two grandchildren.  
He currently serves as the Vice 
President of the Broadcast 
Legends, is on the Board of 
Directors of the Peninsula Press 
Club and the Burlingame High 
School Alumni Association. 

 
 

2011 Scholarship Winners 
 

The Alumni Scholarship 
Committee gives scholarships 
each year. The number of 
recipients and the amount 
awarded varies. In the 2010/2011 
year we gave a total of $2,000. 
There were four very worthy 
applicants. We gave four $500.00 
scholarships. The students who 
received scholarships were 
Jacquelyn Webb, UCLA; Sydney 
Lim, New York University; Alix 
Angelpulo, University of Denver 
and Colin Jeong, Univ. of Oregon. 
For the past eight years your 
contributions have helped to give 
students a head start. 
Scholarships are awarded on 
academics, and school and 
community participation. A parent 
or grandparent must have 
graduated from Burlingame High 
School. 

 

Sports Hall of Fame 
San Mateo County 

 

On June 14, 2011, Jim Whitney, 
’50 and Haley Woods, ’02 were 
inducted into the San Mateo 
County Sports Hall of Fame.  They 
joined former Burlingame 
graduates Ben Eastman, ’29, Erik 
Van Dillen, ’69, Barb Beainy, ’88, 
Coach Bob Milano, Byron Van 
Alstyne, ’44, Bruce Van Alstyne, 
’45, Coach Vic Mangini, Linda 
Gates, ’81, Mark Walen, ’81, and 
Clyde Devine, ’30.  These 
Burlingame coaches and athletes 
are enshrined at the San Mateo 
County History Museum in 
Redwood City. 

 

Burlingame “B” 

 
The Alumni Association is looking 
for issues of the Burlingame “B” 
newspaper from 1961 through 
1965. If you saved and are willing 
to loan any of these issues to us 
for a few days, please contact Jo-
Ellen Ellis ‘58 at 
BHSAlumAssoc@aol.com.  
 

 

Wanted: Editorial Staff 

The Panther Postscripts 
editorial staff is eager to add 
additional members to its team to 
help prepare the two issues 
generated each year. If you are 
familiar with MSWord and have a 
few hours in Mar/Apr and Sep/Oct, 
please contact Judy Falk 
Chiasson, BHSAA Panther 
Postscripts, 1 Mangini Way, 
Burlingame, CA 94010 or email to 
pantherpostscripts@yahoo.com. 
Your location is not important as all 
is done by email. If you only have 
questions at this time, we welcome 
your interest. 

 

Donations 

 

1940 – Paul Armstrong – In 
Memory of Robert “Bob” 
Armstrong ’41 
1952 – Allan Mooser 
1953 – Ted and Carmela Glasgow 
– In honor of Michael and Sharon 
McQueen on their 50

th
 Wedding 

Anniversary 
1953 – Ted and Carmela Glasgow 
– In honor of Naomi and Robert 
Cissna on their 60

th
 Wedding  

Anniversary  
Bob Pickle – In memory of Leona 
Melzer Pickle ‘54 
1955 – Dean F. Sanders 
1957 – Joyce Crichton Preston 
1959 – Joan Glennie Capurro 
 

Life Members 

 
1941 – Elizabeth Blair Crossman 
1947 – Burleigh W. Quesinberry 
1952 – Stan Benson 
1954 – Richard C. Fletcher 
1956 – Sharon McConkey Nagel 
1959 – A.D. “Dale” Ackels 
1959 – Joan Glennie Capurro 
1966 – Lesley A Ritchie Muller 
 
 

In Memoriam 

 
1928 – Ruth Hokamp Castle  * 
1930 – Thomas Macomber   2006 
1932 – Marjorie Hoadley Sunquist  * 
1934 – Weltha Neely Cartwright   10/85 
1935 – Barbara Goodrich Boege   02/11 
1936 – Clyde George Mitchell   07/11 
1936 – Margaret Lauder  
                               Gilderbloom   2006 
1937 – Muriel Jacobs Hoffman   12/10 
1937 – Allan Rawlins   08/06 
1937 – E Douglas Wilkins   2008 
1938 – Richard M. Drach   11/10 
1939 – Eleanor Dean Cabral   07/08 
1939 – John L. “Jack” Dana   06/09 
1939 – Roy Stark   12/10 
1940 – Thomas Allman   03/11 
1940 – Berba Bessett Proffitt   02/11 
1940 – Roy Bradford   12/09 
1940 – Herbert J. Cabral   06/02 
1940 – Margaret Slade Elliott   2008 
1940 – Joan “Peggy” Nicholson 
                             Spurgeon   09/11 
1941 – Robert “Bob” Armstrong   06/10 
1941 – Robert Busey   2002 
1941 – Charles Pearson   12/10 
1941 – James Edward Simpkins   05/11 
1942 – Trafford Herbert Coel   03/11 
1943 – Thelma Dwyer Dana   03/11 
1943 – Joseph “Joe” O’Malley   01/11 
1943 – Frank Rogers, Jr.   09/11 
1944 – Tuliarita "Rita" Wilkins  
                                     Boaden   09/11 
1945 – Benjamin Emil Wallacker  09/11 
1945 – Donald Frank Tepe   12/09 
1946 – Dorothy Coulter Hall   2005 
1947 – John C. Belden   07/11 
1948 – Roger Redig   08/11 
1949 – Vernon R. Anderson   * 
1949 – Paul Harrison   * 
1949 – Marilyn Schaffer Lindberg   09/10 
1949 – William Paul   * 
1950 – George Butcher   * 
1950 – Claudette Lieutard Hinrichs 11/10 
1951 – Frederick Germain  Aurel   1957 
1951 – Carol Neely Durrell   12/09  
1951 – Nina Riley Chamberlain   * 
1951 – William Scanlon   * 
1951 – Richard A. Welch   * 
1951 – Richard E. Yarter   * 
1952 – Karin B. Anderson   03/11 
1952 – Allen L. McNitt   06/11 
1952 – Elaine Cerletti Simmons   02/11 
1953 – Robert “Bob” Umland   * 
1954 – John “Dennis” Dorny   11/10 
1954 – Leona Meltzer Pickle   05/11 
1955 – Carol Alexander   03/11 
1955 – Frank Thomas Osborne   2011 
1957 – George Wesch   06/11 
1965 – Ross Edward Shannon  08/11 
1968 – Alyce J. Darracott   05/10 
1968 – David B. Nemer, Jr.   09/11 
1972 – Phillip “Dave” Hanson 4/10 
1979 – Kenneth “Ken” Hoffmann 5/11 
 BHS Librarian – Suzanne Burwell  
 Miller                    09/11 
 * No Date Given 
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Reunion Announcements 

 
Pat Medley Lewis tells us: The 

class of ’47 alumni continue to meet 

for lunch (as we have for the past 4 
years) in Foster City on the third 
Wednesday of the month, three times 
a year. The next luncheon will be on 
October 19, 2011 at Harry’s Hoffbrau 
at 11:30 AM. We’re trying to put 
together a 65

th
 Class Reunion Cruise 

out of San Francisco in the fall of 
2012. The committee would like to get 
an idea of how many class members 
might be interested in taking a cruise 
before we start making plans. Contact 
our “leader” Cliff Donley ’47 at (650) 

349-5290 or email to 
patcliffd@comcast.net. 
 

Class of 1948 – Our 50
th

 reunion 

committee has been meeting the third 
Thursday of every month since the 
school’s reunion in 1998. We welcome 
all classmates to join us anytime that 
you can. For information call: Doris 
Erickson Harvey at (650) 344-6210 or 
Nancy Balch Fisher at (650) 342-

6118. See group photo on page 5. 
 

The class of 1951 celebrated its 

60
th

 reunion on August 20
th
 at the 

Cabana Crowne Plaza in Palo Alto. 
We had enthusiastic responses and a 
great turnout, including several alums 
who had not attended prior reunions 
and thoroughly enjoyed re-connecting 
with friends they hadn’t seen in 60 
years. General opinion is not to wait 
ten years before we do this again! 
 

The class of 1959 held its annual 

picnic on Sept 25 at Washington Park. 
Approximately 40 classmates attended 
in spite of the rain.  A special thanks 
goes to Steve Johnson ’59 and his 

wife Elizabeth for going early to ensure 
we had tables and to start setting up. 
Classmates are encouraged to keep in 
touch by joining our Facebook  page 
BHS Class of 1959 (case sensitive). 
See group photo on page 5. 

 
Cindy Biggs Weiss, class of 1966, 

sent the following message –“We are 
proud to announce that we will be 
having our 45th Reunion on the 
weekend of October 21-22, 2011. On 
Friday night, we will start with a Kick-
Off Reception at the home of Craig 
and Mary Ann White Storek. On 

Saturday night, we will gather for hors 
d'oeuvres, and gourmet dinner at the 
Coyote Point Yacht Club in San 
Mateo. All "Route '66'ers" are welcome 
and expected to "dance the night 
away". For more information contact 
Cindy Biggs Weiss at 530-459-5109 
or Jim Boswell at 415-609-6758. 
 

The class of 1976 is holding their 

35
th

 reunion on October 15, 2011 at La 
Honda Winery in Redwood City, which 
is owned by their classmate, Ken 
Wornick. The event will run from 6:30 

to 11:30PM. There will be appetizers 
and cash bar (wine/beer).  

Contact Pat Leahy at 541-647-8417 

or pat@patricialeahy.com for more 
information 
 

TASTE OF THE TOWN 

On March 4, 2012, Burlingame High 

School’s Annual Fundraising Event, 

TASTE OF THE TOWN, will be held 

from 1-4 PM at the Burlingame 

Marriott Hotel. This event features 

local restaurants donating and serving 

their food specialties; a silent auction 

and raffle, all aimed at raising funds to 

support excellence in education at 

your alma mater, Burlingame High 

School. Tickets to TASTE OF THE 

TOWN 2012 will go on sale in 

February 2012 and will be available 

through the BHS web site. 

For sponsorship information,  click 

under the Parents tab on  

www.bhs.schoolloop.com and For 

additional information, please contact 

Taste of the Town Co-Chair, Mindy 

Rosenberg, at mindros@aol.com. 

 

Blanche’s Corner 
Alumni Update 

 

 
Blanche Dibelka Duffey ’39 

 

30s  Harry Miller ’30 says: Once 

again I write to advise you that my 
life is going on. My sister, Irene 
Miller Pericic ’36, is still going 
strong in Sacramento. I am well 
and happy in Montecito, a health 
institution. I am 97 years old and 
looking forward to 98 years old in 
September. I enjoy the alumni 

bulletin very much. Keep up the 
good work. 
 
Earle W. Jacobs ’37 asks: I 
wonder how many of the January 
’37 class are still around?? For 
those who may be interested, go to 
Barnes & Noble on their computer, 
click on “Books”, and put my name 
in the search box. The picture 
below shows Earle cruising on the 
Dniepro River (Kiev, Ukraine) a 
couple of years ago. 
 

 
 
Richard Lloyd ’38 writes that his 
90th birthday was a three-day 
bash with 24 children, 
grandchildren, great grandchildren 
and partners. It’s hard to believe 
that 4 of 5 children are in their 60s. 
 

40s  Paul Armstrong ’40 tells 

us: “Unfortunately, I lost my 
brother Bob Armstrong ’41 on 
June 25, 2010. At Burlingame he 
was a Gold Seal student, member 
of the Student Council, Boys State 
and lettered in Basketball and 
Track. During WWII, Bob flew B-
24s and much to his disgust, was 
stationed in Panama the entire 
time. After his discharge in 1945, 
he earned his law degree at 
Hastings College and passed the 
California Bar but never practiced 
Law. In 1955 he and his wife 
JoAnn purchased a Title Insurance 
Company in Roseville, CA. He sold 
it in 1969 and began developing 
property in the area. JoAnn passed 
away in 2001 and Bob remained 
active in the area. He leaves a 
step-daughter Linda and her 
husband Danny and two grand-
children, Jeff and Michael. His 
other grandchild, Tiffany, passed 
away in 2004.” 
 
Lorraine Neely Barry ’40 wrote: “I 
enjoy the Panther Postscripts. Not 
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much about 1940 class folks but 
there are a lot of us out here. I talk 
on the phone often to Anne Case 
Creighton ’40 at Santa Clara, 
Anita Bacchetto Poole ’40 at San 
Mateo, and Jean Prall Lenhart 
’40 at San Francisco. I always 
hear from Glen Johnson Neikirk 
’40 at Santa Barbara and get 
Christmas cards from Lois 
Barnhart ’39 at Los Altos. My 
husband, Richard Barry, Stanford 
1946, and I have been married 69 
years on December 18

th
 this year. 

We have lived in our Palo Alto 
home 45 years. (Before that all 
around the country & Hawaii.) My 
husband is still a consultant at 
Lockheed and I continue to work 
with international students at 
Stanford (since 1953). There were 
three girls in the Neely family and 
we all did graduate from BHS. 
Weltha Neely Cartwright ’34 
(died 10/03/85), Lorraine Neely 
Barry ’40, and Carol Neely 
Durrell ’51 (died 12/09/09) Roy 
Bradford, Jr. ’40 was an active 
member of Peninsula Bible 
Church. He died 12/02/09.” 
Lorraine sent a program that she 
received from Carolyn Cabral 
Mazenko, the daughter of Herbert 
Cabral ’40 and Eleanor Dean 
Cabral ’39. A performance of 
Handel’s Messiah, dedicated to 
Herb’s memory, was held at the 
first Congregational Church in Palo 
Alto on April 18, 2003. The 
program included a history of 
Herb’s life and many notes sent by 
relatives, friends, and colleagues. 
Lorraine tells us that Herb was a 
star in the class of June 1940 and 
a long time friend. Note: Herb was 
a soloist in Burlingame High’s 
performance of The Messiah on 
June 5, 1938, directed by Elmer H. 
Young.    
 
Dorothy “Dickie” Cook Quattro 
’40 says: This is my first time to 
write a note to update for my family 
and friends. I celebrated my 89

th
 

birthday in March. Attending a 
beautiful luncheon I was given, 
was my dear sister Margaret 
Cook Watkinson ’39. Marge is 
two years older than me and was 
92 years old in May. We have both 
enjoyed good health together. We 
live quite close to one another and 
up to now have taken several trips 

together with a great travel group 
in Sacramento – (They specialize 
in seniors and show us a 
marvelous time always!) Marg is a 
widow but my husband, Tony, is 
keeping up with me pretty well. We 
live in Citrus Heights in a mobile 
home gated community – Lake 
View Village. It’s a beautiful park. 
We face lots of grass all around 
with many trees, quail, doves and 
turkeys!! We have our own little 
gardens, several orange trees, in 
very nicely planned homes – all 
very individual and livable. We 
were four girls in family – 
Margaret, Dickie, Shirley Cook 
Schoeppner ’44 & Joan Cook 
Lawson ’44 (who were twins). The 
twins have passed away – They 
were 4 years younger than me. 
Shirley married Don Schoeppner 
’44. Joan married Jack Lawson. 
Don still lives in San Mateo. I also 
want to tell you I have still kept up 
with my best girl friend Berneita 
Cornell Harvey ’40. Her husband 
Earl is a Presbyterian minister 
(Ret.). They live in Duarte, in 
Southern CA. “Berneit” is not too 
well but we are still in touch pretty 
regularly. They have spent a 
beautiful life of travel to many 
countries and teaching children 
about the Bible, plus helping with 
healings I’m sure too. They are 
both so devoted and wonderful 
people. I’ll close now with a thank 
you for the Panther Postscripts. It’s 
fun to read and think back at many 
happy days shared at BHS! Thank 
you for sharing so much. I love 
thinking back! P.S. I do hear from 
Babs and Paul Armstrong ’40 
who live on the Peninsula – 
Redwood City. Paul was in the 
June ’40 grad class too. They are 
a darling couple and have lovely 
kids!! 
 
Thanks to Robert J. “Bob” 
Forrest ’44 and Marilyn Markley 
Kolar ’45 for sending a copy of 
their “BHS ’44/’45 Bits, Bytes & 
Bios” CD. It’s a wonderful 
collection of photos, bios, 
comments, and other information 
and correspondence that they 
obtained from over 100 of their 
classmates. Also included are 
several photos that were published 
in their class yearbooks. Bob and 
Marilyn have been successful in 

keeping members of their classes 
in touch with each other through a 
quarterly newsletter that they 
publish and through several 
reunions that they have planned 
for their classmates. Keep up the 
good work!   
 
Jack Hinrichs ’46 wrote to tell us 
that Claudette Lieutard Hinrichs 
’50 passed away on Nov. 28, 
2010. “Claudette was living in 
Palm Springs and is survived by 2 
children, 2 grandchildren and ex-
husband Jack Hinrichs.” 
 
 Jared “Jerry” Byrd ’47 wrote to 
tell us that he moved to Novato. 
He says, “I find the people here 
very friendly. I transferred to the 
Novato Elks. It is a small Lodge 
but very friendly. My Mom’s 104

th
 

birthday was July 16th.” Jerry and 
his sister, Mariann, held a 
barbecue to celebrate. 
 
Roger Redig ’48, passed away 
peacefully after a long illness on 
August 26

th
. Roger excelled in 

football and track while at BHS and 
went to Santa Clara on a football 
scholarship. His college was 
interrupted in 1952 when he flew 
F84 jets in Korea. After finishing 
his tour of duty he went to San 
Jose State and became a 
structural engineer. He married his 
high school sweetheart, Jeanne 
Stark Redig ’51. Roger leaves 
Steven and Shari, six 
grandchildren and 4 great 
grandchildren. 
 

50s  Donald Morrison ’52 and 

wife Sandra are now living in a 
senior community (Summer Glen) 
near Ocala, Florida. 
 
Bob Pickle, wrote to tell us that 
Leona Melzer Pickle ’54, his wife 
of 53 years, passed away on May 
9, 2011. Leona grew up on 
Fairfield Road in Burlingame and 
started school at McKinley. They 
were married in the chapel of the 
First Baptist Church on El Camino 
Real in Burlingame on April 28, 
1957. 
 
Joan Glennie Capurro ’59, who 
works at the Bank of Marin, tells us 
that this is her 50

th
 year in banking. 



She also serves as the Chair of the 
Marin Leadership Council for the 
American Red Cross. 
 

60s Correction: This item was 

partially omitted  in the last issue. 
Dorothy Janeen Krabben-
schmidt Jensen '68 passed away 
September 21, 2010, in San 
Diego. She is survived by her 
husband Peter Jensen of Del Mar 
and two sons, Erik and Collin. 
Janeen always looked back on her 
years at Burlingame High School 
fondly--especially the hours spent 
singing and cutting class in her '63 
VW bus. Born in Tokyo, Japan, her 
life was one of frequent travel 
adventures, with her favorite 
destination being the Sea of 
Cortez via cruising aboard various 
family sailboats – not a surprising 
fondness, for she spent much time 
at Coyote Point as a teen on the 
family's boat "Pegeen". Janeen 
was a CPA who worked most of 
her career as the corporate 
controller for a chain of major San 
Diego hotels. Contact the family at 
peterjensenwriter@gmail.com. 
 
David Bernard Nemer, Jr. ’68, 
died September 2, 2011 at his 
home in Mill Valley, CA, of brain 
cancer after a long illness. He was 
an attorney in San Francisco until 
2008. He is survived by his wife, 
Maria Gilbert, and step-daughter, 
Diana Gilbert; and by his mother, 
Elaine Nemer, and his sisters 
Susan Nemer Stuelke ’86, Julie 
Nemer ’70, and Martha Nemer 
Hooper ’75. 

. 
 

70s  Ronald Bommel ’73  wrote 

to tell us of his experiences as a 
deaf student at BHS. His family 
immigrated to the US in 1952.  The 
family moved several times and 
finally settled in San Mateo. He 
attended five elementary schools 
and Abbott Middle School before 
enrolling at BHS in the program for 
deaf and hard of hearing students. 
These were very difficult years. He 

remembers fondly his good friend 
Denise Figone Elliott and would 
like to say hello to her. Following 
high school he attended Honor 
Business College.  After college he 
worked at the Presidio and then 
Hewlett Packard for 16 years and 
until 2009 he worked as a 
pressman at The Chronicle news-
paper. Since leaving The Chronicle 
he has traveled to Waikiki Beach 
and Las Vegas.  He plans to visit 
Holland in 2012 to reunite with the 
family he hasn’t seen in 38 years. 
He is currently caring for his 
mother in the family home. 
 
Berta Cecil Hanson ’77 writes: It 
is with great sadness that I write to 
report the passing of my husband, 
Phillip “Dave” Hanson, BHS 
Class of '72. Dave passed away in 
April 2011 after a short but hard 
fought battle with cancer. With 
both of us being alumni, we always 
had a great time reminiscing about 
our high school days, and we 
always managed a "walk through" 
our old halls and courtyards every 
time we came home for a visit.  
 
Kenneth “Ken” Hoffman ’79 
passed away on May 25, 2011. 
Ken loved Burlingame and always 
called it his city. Ken was loved by 
everyone and was also known as 
Mr. Buddy. As Mr. Buddy, he 
worked with children and helped 
them boost their confidence and 
self-esteem. Acting was Ken’s 
passion. He had many small roles 
in TV and movies (Flubber, Patch 
Adams, The Pursuit of Happyness 
and many others). Known as Big 
Red to his friends, Ken loved all 
sports. He especially loved the SF 
Giants and was always ready to go 
to the ballpark to see them play. 
Ken had a big heart and even 
bigger voice, and would do 
anything for a friend. He is 
survived by his sisters, Laura 
Hoffman Zarrugh ’64, Linda 
Hoffman Wallihan ’66, and Karen 
Hoffman Irving ’72. 

 

00s Mike Hower ’05 writes:  I 

am currently living and teaching 
English in Bogota, Colombia as 
part of Harvard University`s 
WorldTeach program. I have been 
keeping a blog about my time here 
and thought other BHS alumni 
would be interested in hearing 
about what I’m up to.  My blog is 
called “The Tall Gringo”. at 
http://www.thetallgringo.com 

 

Burlingame Avenue  
Memory Lane  

late 40’s – early 50’s. 
 
Putnam Market, Bank of America, 
American Trust, San Francisco 
Bank, Miller Drug, Burlingame 
Drug, Montgomery Ward, Robert 
W. Gates Clothing, Purity Market, 
Wyricks, Ricci’s Bicycle Shop, 
Ames Paint, Bellevue-Jackson, 
Tonnies Creamery, 3 barbershops, 
Levy Brothers, Fox Theatre, 
Cheney Restaurant, Yellow Cab, 
Burlingame Hardware, Sherry’s 
Liquor, Burlingame Smoke Shop, 
Telephone Company, Copenhagen 
Bakery, Schlemns Clothing, 
Woolworth 5 & 10 Store, Sprouse 
Ritz, Bostrom and Kern Jewelers, 
Smith and Heller, Forsythe and 
Simpson, Boy Scout 
Headquarters, 3 beauty shops, 
Patio Shop, Moss,  2 ladies dress 
shops, Blimps Hot Dogs. Later - 
Hal’s Restaurant, Spreckle's 
Creamery, Borden’s, Basso’s 
Photography Burlingame 
Advance/Star, Sontag Drug, 
Wolmer’s Music, Burlingame 
Stationery, Murphy’s Donut Shop, 
Standard Oil, Shell Oil, The Old 40 
Line Trolley, Train Station, 
Burlingame/San Mateo Transit, 
Greyhound, Burlingame Band 
leading the Santa Claus Parade, 
See’s Candy, Friday night rec 
dances, AAA Blueprint, 
Ueberroth’s Fabric and Notions, 
Abrams Tuxedo’s and Formal 
Wear, Wilford Travel, Plotkin's, 
Bennett Drug, House of Flowers 
Shop, Burlingame Mirror and 
Glass, Richardson’s Pet Store 
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CLASS OF 1948 
 

 
Members of the Class of 1948 celebrated their 80

th
 birthdays at the Woodside Village Church. They are (from left to right): Bill General, 

Dave McKean, Dean Anderson, Tom Taggart, Lloyd Liebes, Bob Friday, Laurie Behrens Vavuris, Ellen Whipple Schillig, Vilma Ferranti 
Mott, Doris Erickson Harvey, Clyde Ciprico Schauer, Shirley Radell Terry, Sue Halderson Fuller, Vera Newcomb Karnes, Polly Hoover 
Taylor, Bob Brill, Carol Sanford West, Ted Wiedemann, Walter Sorensen, Nancy Balch Fischer, Edwin “Bud” Purtell, Marilyn Aplustill 
Parrish  
 

CLASS OF 1959 
 

 
 
First row (seated, L-R): Pam Smith, Flo Smith Bulatovich, Joanie Bausch, Sandy Spath Heinen, Kay “Kiki” Arnaudo, Kathleen Susan 
Anson, Kris Engstrom Scherman, Terry Naylor 
Standing: Talf Wynne*, Ruth Huf, Don Slutz*, Jonine Gotelli Slutz, Pat Watts Wynne, Jim Herrell, Linda Gerdes Zens, Marilyn Forrest 
Hess, Jim Kimball, Marcia Waldron, Anita Nichols*, Toby Zens*, Barbara Ipswitch Moher, Susan Olshen*, Carmen Linda Agliolo Ulrich, 
Rich Olshen, Judy Falk Chiasson, Kathleen Douglas*, Les Nichols, Robin McCrosky Azevedo, Sue Knight, Janice Hibson Kennefick, 
Brian Douglas, Garey Thomson Wood, Larry Benson, Andree Benson*, Carol Thompson Johnston, Rich Carlson, Don Issac*, Steve 
Johnson, Elizabeth Johnson* (photographer: David Hobday*) *Guest 

 
 

1940 to 1954 DVD Available 

 
A DVD showing activities of the 1940s up to 1954 are available. Please complete this form, and send it with your check made 

payable to BHS Alumni Association, Mail to: BHS Alumni Association, 1 Mangini Way, Burlingame, CA 94010 

or call Mike McQueen at (650) 591-3194. 
 

DVD: $15 – life members or all others – $20 each      Total enclosed $     
 

        Name (first)(last) Maiden Name__________________________________________ 
Address  City  State  Zip ______ 
Phone   email   _________ 

 

 



 

 

 
 
THE BURLINGAME BLANKET--The BHS Blanket continues to sell out. Due to the ongoing 
demand our vendor has agreed not to increase the price to us; therefore, we are still offering the 
blanket to Life Members at $40.00 and to all others at $45.00. Please add $6.00 for postage and 
handling for each blanket if you request shipment.  
 

Name______________________________________Maiden __________________________ 
 
Address____________________________________ City_____________________________ 
 
State________ Zip_________________ Phone(______)______________________________ 
 
Email_______________________________________ 
 

Send me ____ blanket(s) @ $45 + $6 shipping 
Send me ____ blanket(s) @ $40 + $6 shipping (Life) 
___ I prefer to pick-up the blankets 
 

For pick-up info, call Mike McQueen at 650-591-3194 or email BHSAlumAssoc@aol.com. 
 

 

mailto:BHSAlumAssoc@aol.com
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BHS ALUMNI ASSOCIATION MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

 Enclosed is my/our check payable to: BHS Alumni Association    

  for membership dues: $15 per alum per year.  for Life Membership: $100 per alum. 
  for the BHSAA programs (tax deductible).  for the BHSAA scholarships (tax deductible). 
   for the BHSAA Athletic Hall of Fame (tax deductible). 
  for a donation “In Honor of /In Memory of…” please attach note (tax deductible). 

 for the BHSAA Endowment Fund (tax deductible). 
 PLEASE UPDATE MY MAILING ADDRESS. 
 Please send the Panther Postscripts to the following BHS alum (name and address attached). 
 
Mail to: BHS Alumni Association, 1 Mangini Way, Burlingame, CA 94010 -1904 Today’s Date__________________ 

 
Please Print     
 
Name______________________________________________________________________________________ ___ 
 (first)  (middle)   (last) 
 
Maiden Name _________________________ Your BHS Class Year ___________ in Jan_______ in Jun_______  
 
Address     ____________________________________  
 
City________ State    Zip: __________________+ _  
 
Phone (         ) ___________ 
 
If available would you prefer to receive this newsletter via email? Yes _________ No __________ 
 
Email address:      

Non-Profit 

Organization 

U.S. POSTAGE PAID 

Burlingame, CA 

Permit No. 88 

CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

Attention: We are updating our files. Please 

check your mailing label and let us know if 
there are any errors. Send corrections 

to Jo-Ellen Arnaudo Ellis c/o BHS Alumni 

Association, 1 Mangini Way, Burlingame, CA 

94010 or email BHSAlumAssoc@aol.com  

mailto:BHSAlumAssoc@aol.com

